
 
Government gives green light to Highways England’s A303 Stonehenge 

improvement 

Highways England’s been given the go ahead to make the much-needed 

improvements to the A303 past Stonehenge a reality.   

We’d like to thank local communities who have long campaigned for the 

improvements, as well as stakeholders like Wiltshire council in helping us reach this 

project milestone.  

What’s happening next? 

As many of you will know we’ve been carrying out survey work and investigations 

along the route of the scheme. This work is due to end this month.  

In October we appointed our archaeology specialists Wessex Archaeology as well as 

Osborne another contractor responsible for other work that needs to be done before 

main works construction begins.  

Initial work is planned to begin in late spring of 2021, and is expected to last more 

than a year. 

Highways England emergency resurfacing work scheduled between Countess 

roundabout and Longbarrow 

Highways England is carrying out emergency repair work on the A303 between 

Countess roundabout and Longbarrow from Monday 23 November 2020.  

Both the east and westbound carriageways will be closed overnight from 8pm to 6am 

for work to be carried out safely. Road closures are expected to be removed by 6am 

on Monday 30 November. 

The work at Avon Bridge continues and we’d like to thank local residents and drivers 

for their on-going patience.  

You can keep up-to-date on the project via our scheme website: 

www.highwaysengland.co.uk/A303stonehenge 

As well as our social media channels: 

Twitter: @A303Stonehenge 

Facebook: @A303StonehengeCommunity 
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